Cushman Foundation for Foraminiferal Research           September 7, 2005

Student scholarship committee

RE: letter for Jennifer Frail (aka Gauthier since Aug. 4)
Dear Sirs/Mesdames,

   It is my pleasure to write a letter in support of the application for a Cushman Student award by Jennifer Frail (Gauthier) from Dalhousie University for her research on living marsh foraminifera.

   Ms Frail is beginning her MSc (which I hope we can convert to a PhD by next year) with a prestigious government fellowship in the Biology department but will be co-supervised by myself and Dr. Sina Adl of Biology who is a microbiologist. 

   Ms. Frail (or now Gauthier since her marriage in August) has been a summer student of mine since 2002 and has been working on living marsh foraminifera in various experiments to get them to reproduce and determine their tolerance levels to changes in salinity, oil contamination and various other experiments.

   She started out knowing nothing about foraminifera as a 1st year student but within the first summer she had them growing on her desk and was doing some really amazing drawings of pseudopods and test shapes of living forams. Since then she has done a number of experiments and in her graduate work will expand on foram tolerance to freezing, salinity, oil and as a new aspect, first presented at GSA last year, looking at DNA of these species in cooperation with Sam Bowser and his student Andrea Habura. 

Her project is particularly exciting because she is also working with S. Adl who can help with microbiological entities and he has a whole range of incubators, which will allow T/‰ measurements on a wide range of variables simultaneously. Already however we know from her work that these individual marsh forams can live at least 4 years since some have been living on her desk since she started here. 

   I think this work has many implications for both ecological parameters and taxonomic purposes if the DNA works. It is the first time that these particular forams have ever been cultured successfully; Bradshaw cultured some of these (T. inflata) but not the most abundant ones such as T. macrescens. 

   I would have to say that this student is one of the most promising, if not the most promising student I have ever had combining exceptional grades (only one A and the rest A+’s in her undergrad courses) with exceptional research capabilities-something we don’t see too often. I would also say that this is one of the most provocative Cushman proposals I’ve seen since the taxonomy studies alone will stir up the marsh foram community. 

      Yours truly,

Dr. David B. Scott

Centre for Environmental and Marine Geology

Dalhousie University

Halifax, Nova Scotia B3H3J5

CANADA

